
From: John Temple Ligon
Sent: 4/25/2015 7:06:18 AM
To: John Temple Ligon
Cc: 
Subject: Re-schedule tennis for Rhett

---------- Forwarded message ----------
From: Tennis Shop <tennisshop@forestlakeclub.com 
<mailto:tennisshop@forestlakeclub.com>>
Date: Sat, Apr 25, 2015 at 6:56 AM
Subject: Rhett Wolfe Memorial Classic
To: 

Well mother nature decided she did not want to cooperate with us today.  The 
courts are soaked and I do not see them being playable at all today.  We plan to 
still have the party from 4 to 6pm at the tennis facility.  Dress is casual.  The 
tournament committee will be meeting today to re-schedule.  Thank all of you for 
signing up to participate in this event for a wonderful cause that Rhett was so 
passionate about.  If you have any questions, please let me know. 

Thanks,

Brad Brendle

Director of Tennis

Forest Lake Club


